May 6, 2004

Dear Landlord,

This letter is in regard to my patient, Jane Doe.  Jane is a 19 month-old girl who lives at 000 AUDUBON AVENUE, APT. 00, NEW YORK, NY, 10000.  I am writing to request that you place at least one smoke detector in Jane’s apartment so that Jane and her family are no longer without a required fire safety device.  Working fire detectors are known to prevent serious smoke and fire-related injury and death.    

The NYC Administrative Code requires that all apartments have smoke detectors.  According to Jane’s mother, a petition has been made to the super and denied for placement of a smoke detector.  As a result, this is putting Jane and her family at great risk in terms of her health.

The absence of a smoke detector is in violation of the administrative code.  I request that you immediately remedy this problem by placing the required smoke detector in Jane’s apartment.

Please feel free to contact me at 212-000-0000 if you have any questions.

Thank you for your time and consideration with this matter.









Sincerely,









Dr. John Smith









Pediatrician

CC: Family

       Medical Record

SMOKE DETECTORS 

Outside New York City and in Buffalo, each apartment in a multiple dwelling (three or more apartments) must be equipped by the landlord with at least one smoke detector that is clearly audible in any sleeping area. (Multiple Residence Law §15; Buffalo Code Ch. 395) 

Landlords of multiple dwellings in New York City must also install one or more approved smoke detectors in each apartment near each room used for sleeping. Tenants may be asked to reimburse the owner up to $10.00 for the cost of purchasing and installing each battery-operated detector. During the first year of use, landlords must repair or replace any broken detector if its malfunction is not the tenant's fault. Tenants should test their detectors frequently to make sure they work properly. (NYC Admin. Code §27-2045, §27-2046)
